
Sangamon Township
Regular Monthly Meeting

Held at Sangamon Township Building, 1264 Old Rt 47 White Heath Illinois

April 14, 2016
Minutes

The regular monthly meeting of Sangamon Township was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
Supervisor Ray Spencer.  Roll call was taken.  Elsie Robinson, Ray Spencer, John Foley and Bill 
Olson were present.  Steve Harper was absent.

Debbie Marshall-Clerk, Larry Sebens-Highway Commissioner and Brent Buckalew-Assessor 
were also present.

The pledge of allegiance was recited.

Public Comment:

None

Minutes:

A motion to approve and accept the regular monthly March 2016 minutes and the March 24th 
Special meeting minutes was made by Elsie Robinson, and seconded by Bill Olson. Motion 
passed unanimously.

Invoices:

John asked for clarification of the invoice to be paid from Road & Bridge concerning the Cleary 
building.  Larry makes payments toward the shed cost.  The initial payment was last month and 
another payment this month (March) as they are preparing to deliver the trusses.  A motion to 
approve invoices was made by John Foley and seconded by Elsie Robinson.  With a roll call vote 
of 4 ayes and 0 nays, the motion to approve invoices passed.

Announcements/communications:

Ray reported that Piattran is very pleased with our donation towards their program.

Brent reported that assessments are underway and that there are a few more new homes than he 
realized. Also, at this time, two candidates have been interviewed for the Piatt County Supervisor 
of Assessments.



Larry shared that the new Township shed will be started within the next few days and finished in 
five days.

Old Business:

The Sangamon Township clean up days was successful.  Total donations were $242.20. The 
recycled metal brought in $133.20. The dumpster cost was $560, and advertising in the local 
newspaper cost $261.  We had many positive comments from the Township residents about the 
event.

New Business:

A motion to award the contract for ditch cleanout to Sebens Backhoe Service and the cost to be 
split between Sangamon Township and Sangamon Road District was made by Ray Spencer. It 
was seconded by Elsie Robinson. After a roll call vote of 4 ayes and 0 nays, the motion passed 
unanimously.

John Foley made a motion to adjourn and Elsie Robinson seconded the motion. With a 
unanimous vote in favor, the March meeting adjourned at 7:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Marshall

Sangamon Township Clerk


